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“Semper Fidelis”                                                        “Always Faithful”

PFC Bruce Larson Detachment – 1242

“We’re not done serving. We never will be”

MCL # 1242 Meeting Minutes --  11 July 2017
***  MCL Officer's Meeting was not held on Monday 10 July 2017 - 

MCL Meeting Notes:  11 July 2017
14  Marines and 2 Guests in attendance - prospective Marine Members - Roger Mitchell ( past member of Detachment ) and Ken Dunne.  Also DVC Denny Mathias was in attendance 

SVC Stamos , JA Christmas, Past Commandant Clark, Paymaster Ault, Web Sgt Haines, Anderson, Healy, Conlon, Jacobus, D. Golden, Stoughton, Walsh, Flax, Wood and Guests, Ryanne Bird and Family.
Honorary Membership Presentation:
Acting Commandant Stamos presented Ms. Ryanne Bird with our second Detachment Honorary Membership for her work and efforts in getting bikes with helmets for children in need at Christmas -- Ryanne is only 10 years old but she started in 2013 with 2 bikes, 3 in 2014, 16 in 2015 and 35 in 2016.  She collects money throughout the year with various projects including a $500 donation from the Detachment - which will be made in December 2017.  Ryanne received a very nice MCL Honorary Member plaque, Red MCL Cover, MCL red t-shirt, MCL Distinguished Citizen Award Medal / Ribbon, MCL lapel pin and MCL PFC Bruce Larson honorary challenge coin. 

A special note - in addition to her immediate family - it was an honor to have Detachment Member Gerald Wood attend the meeting --- Gerald is her Great Grandfather and now  lives in Florida.  He also is 87 years old, looks great, and served in Korea.  Gerald was also awarded his 10 year MCL service pin award as he attains this status in 2018.  
Welcome Ryanne and Congratulations Gerald !!

Opening Ceremony

No applications or balloting or ceremony of initiation for Marine prospective members 

Minutes for previous meeting in May 2017  was  tabled  by motion made by Bob Ault and seconded by Frank Christmas due to being incomplete as corrections and additional notes were sent to the Adjutant for completion - but has not yet been taken care of.
Minutes from the June 2017 meeting were approved - motion by Dennis Golden, seconded by Dave Stoughton

Correspondence received:
Thank You letters from Grace Homes on behalf of Community Healthcare for donation in honor of Jackie Bonner ( Frank Christmas'  Sister ); also Thank You note received from Nicholas Rossini from his Eagle Scout award from the Detachment on 11 June 2017
Report of Health Issues:

Chuck Lark -- our beloved Chaplain - needs our prayers, phone calls and continued support 
Frank Christmas Family - prayers needed for Daughter, Grandson and Brother in Law ( Bob Wilson - battling cancer )
Commandant Andy Andretta -- needs our prayers - battling kidney issues - now in Northern Florida
"Blu " Walsh -- will have additional surgery on Thursday 13 July - Blu also mentioned that he finished in 3rd Place in a recent Archery competition.  Please pray for Blu as well

Frank Conlon ( Steve's Brother ) --- is doing well and is cancer free --- GREAT NEWS !!!

Jerry Jacobus - to have oral surgery on Friday

Please keep all the above in your thoughts and prayers each and every day 

Paymaster Report ---  Bob Ault reported the 1 July Roster has 49 Marines with 4 in delinquent status thus a Net Marines Active and Current of 45 Marines.   Monthly billings with a stamped return envelope to pay dues were mailed to all annual dues members ( 34 ) on 1 July   Please pay ---  the sooner the better !  Annual dues billings will start in July with payment due by 15 August for the year starting 1 September 2017 thru 31 August 2018.  So far 13 Marines as of today have paid their Dues for the new year 
Congratulations to Blu Walsh - who just secured a Life Membership -- # 15 for the Detachment

Paymaster reviewed the Cash Balance report for Period # 12 June 2017  -- we have a cash balance of $ 8,000.00 in the Scholarship Fund, $1,354.23 in the Facilities Fund and $ 7,681.41  in the Operating Fund thus a Total Balance of $17,035.64 cash on hand as of 30 June 2017.  The FY 2017 budget just completed was reviewed as well as the FY 2018 Budget  Motion made by Frank Christmas and seconded by Jerry Jacobus to accept the June 2017 Paymaster report - Motion passed

Officer's Reports:  No reports

Acting Chaplain Ray Clark -- asking all to continue to pray for Chuck Lark.  We also observed a moment of silence for the USMC KC 130 that crashed in Mississippi on Monday 10 July taking the lives of 15 of our Marines and 1 NAVY Corpsman.  RIP and God Bless !!
Standing Committee Reports:  
Ways & Means -- Bill Haines -- next Bucket Brigade -- Saturday 5 August  in Cornelius from 0900 to 1300 - will eat afterwards.  WE need everyone's support as the money that we collect supports all the Detachment's efforts.  
Bill also reported that the Huntersville Gilead Road Bucket Brigade has been changed from 28 October to 4 November

Bill also reported that the Ways & Means Committee met recently to look at various other types of revenue streams to raise money for the Detachment.  Bill discussed several but will send an email to the Detachment to further gauge interest.  Discussed -- gas station attendants, golf tournament, 5k or 10 k Race, Valet Parking, Popcorn Sales, Water dunking, Ice cream sales, Fish Fry and T4T shootout.
DVC Denny Mathias - brought up the interest from the Department for each Detachment to have a Fundraiser to raise awareness and to dedicate funds for the family of Sophia Bettancourt -- who will have medical issues and bills for some time.
 Boy Scouts -- Jack Healy -- Eagle Scout Court of Honor on 25 June for Tyler Ebersold and 3 more scheduled - on 6 August for Josh Spencer, 3 September for Daniel Wood and 17 September for Logan Rees.  Truly a great event  that we need to support -- Jack also communicates these dates to all -- so make plans to attend  the upcoming Ceremonies.
Acting SGT/ARMS Jerry Jacobus brought up the T4T  communication that he received from LtGen Sam Neller ( RET) who lives in Bailey's Glen --- further interest in possibly expanding the program with the Bailey's Glen Clubhouse -- which is a great campaign site.  Niall Mulkeen will contact for further discussion upon his return home next week.
Scholarship Committee -- Dave Stoughton reported that Jerry Jacobus has resigned from the Scholarship Committee - asked for volunteers - Frank Christmas volunteered as well as some specific interest from Jesse Anderson --- Dave seeking to schedule meeting of the committee within the next week or so to discuss opportunities for the 2017 / 2018 School Year 
USO -- Blu reported that they are always looking for more volunteers

H4H  - Steve Conlon reported that there are 34 contacts for 965 Marines -- no present needs for the program

Acting Commandant Stamos  presented to the Detachment :- 10 year Service Pin Awards to Steve Conlon and the MCL Life Member Gold Card to Dennis Golden  - Congratulations on your achievement !!
DVC Mathias:

Awarded the Detachment an Attendance Streamer for the Colors for the past year

Also discussed the upcoming MCL National meeting in August in Kansas City, KS and the need to have representation at the meeting - specifically MCL National is reorganizing to operate more like a business and will seek to reduce the ByLaws from some 200+ pages to 22 pages   -- to view the BYLAWS changes go to:  mclnational.org  under Documents - choose BYLAWS to view the changes. 
History Lesson:

Dave Stoughton ( filling in for Niall Mulkeen ) presented his own USMC Officer Sword that he was awarded when he received his commission as a 2LT in 1964 -- Thank You, Dave.
Closing Ceremony - Marine Corps Hymn was sung by all with pride and honor 
Next Meeting -- Tuesday 8 August 2017 at 19:30 hours

Prepared by:
Robert K Ault, Paymaster

12 July 2017
